Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting June 10, 2021 Barnes Town Hall

Meeting was Called to order by Pat Johnston at 10:05

Quorum was established: Present- Marcia Wellnitz, Terry Kolberg, Pat Johnston, Kay Erdahl

Public notice of meeting was posted on 06/07/2021

A motion was made by Marcia to approve the agenda and dispense of reading of last meeting. seconded by Kay.

After discussion, a motion was made by Terry to name and further refer to the building at TLP as "Park shelter". Seconded by Marcia.

Discussed future storage at TLP. Equipment to be stored should be measured and evaluated to determine size of garage needed and start working on a design in order to get estimates in the near future.

Sledding hill was discussed and the committee recommends the widening of current hill and some parking area so vehicles are not parked on Barnes Road. The walking path to the hill may need to be flattened down if the snow is very deep. A smaller sledding hill close to the park shelter is suggested to be developed in the future.

Swimming dock is now in the lake and will check with Conservation club on update of possible dock donation.

A large tree was removed next to trail so the equipment can groom properly. It is a very large stump and needs removal yet.

Have no reports of dog waste not being cleaned up on the beach.

Warming House for skating rink. Estimates for heater will be next meeting. Kay got a price to sharpen skates during the summer at Ace Hardware. \$100 for 30 pairs. Kay will take them to Ace.

Tennis Court- Terry will contact Donna Porter and Judy about last time the court was resurfaced. Marc has contacted 2 companies to look at with no response yet. The new screening needs to be looked at for length and putting grommets in.

Update on sign by Town Hall. Gary or another town employee will change lettering.

A motion to adjourn at 11:14 was made by Terry, seconded by Kay.

Submitted by Terry Kolberg